February 24, 2025

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Elder, Williams, Mooney and MS4 Coordinator Bell.

Bell welcomed newly appointed member Adam Mooney. Adam will complete the term of Tom
Rainey that will expire 12.31.27. It was noted that Warrick County SWCD awarded Chandler as
The Conservation Partner of the Year at their annual meeting for the Nature Park and the DNR
Wetland Mitigation Program.

Minutes: Motion was made by Elder and seconded by Williams to accept the minutes from the
November 25, 2024 meeting. Motion passed with Mooney abstaining. There was no meeting in
January due to lack of a quorum.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: Matt McGuyer, the new Stormwater Tech started
January 5 and has already completed the MS4 Compliance and Enforcement sponsored by the
NPDES Training Institute and received certification. Progress on Work Orders was shared.

Old Business: The Stormwater Budget for 2025 was presented and there was discussion on the
possibility of a $1 increase in the Stormwater Fee that would coincide with the proposed water
increase. Elder expressed concern of how the rate increase might effect businesses and Bell
said he would do some research as to how other communities handled stormwater fees for
businesses. Bell shared that there is an on going discussion with IDEM concerning SWPPP’s that
they are requesting from our Chandler Utilities working in Warrick County.

New Business: Bell provided an update on future developments and the need for Stormwater
conveyance along Inderrieden Road. It was noted that our Annual IDEM Report is due April 1.
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Elder made the motion to recess until the next meeting, March 24, 2025 and Mooney seconded
the motion. Motion passed.
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Doug Elder-Moderator Michael Bell-Environmental Manager




